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Commander’s Corner
Mark your calendars for the Post’s upcoming events.  Our members 
and volunteers put a lot of time and effort into planning, decorating, 
cooking, and cleaning for each fundraiser.  Support the Post by buying 
a ticket and attending.

Jim Babitsky - Commander
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September 14th - Annual Larry Lins Memorial Clambake
September 20th              - POW/MIA Recognition Ceremony
September 28th              - Ol' Fashioned Campfire and Sing Along
October 26th - Annual Halloween Party
November 11th - Veteran's Day
December 7th - Pearl Harbor Day Commemoration

(7:45 A.M.) 
December 7th - Annual Country Christmas Dance

(Evening)

Chaplain
To the Post 738 Family:  As your Post Chaplain, I would like to explain my past absence, 
inactivity, and involvement in carrying out my duties as Chaplain.  Next month will be
1-year since my having been diagnosed with Parkinson’s Disease.  Although a slow 
progressive disease, it has slowly robbed me both physically and mentally.  Severe 
fatigue, right side and internal tremors, balance, walking, concentration and focus, 
coordination, hand writing, and verbal communication are some of my biggest obstacles 
and setbacks.  I am being treated by wonderful Neurologists at both at University 
Hospital and the Louis Stokes VA Hospital who provide me my Parkinson’s medication.

I so miss being able to participate in all the post activities I so enjoyed in the past, 
especially public speaking.  So please bear with me as I still enjoy being a member of Post 
738.  I thank all those who have reached out to check on me.  It sincerely means a lot!!!

In closing I ask that we pray for our post family members who are battling medical issues.  
Reach out to those in Care Facilities and our widows and widowers when you can.  
Finally, pray for our military men and women who honorably serve our country.

God bless you all.

Gary Schuld - Chaplain
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2nd Vice Commander
Summer is fast coming to an end and fall is upon us.  Hope all are doing well.  Our fall event 
calendar is as follows:

Sadly, the Auxiliary Tea Party on September 22nd has been cancelled due to a lack of ticket 
sales.  Please don't let this happen to future events.  Your support is critical to the future of 
your post.

Sept 20th

Annual POW-MIA Day Recognition: A candlelight ceremony will be performed by Dennis 
Hoffman at 7:00 p.m. at the Post.  Light refreshments will be served.  All are invited.

Sept 28th

Ol' Fashioned Campfire and Sing Along: We will set up tables out back around the fire pit.  
Musicians will be there to play.  Hot dogs, burgers, brats, and potato salad will be available for a 
minimal charge.  Just an informal fun get together night.  Call or let someone at the post know 
if you plan on attending so we will know how much food to buy.  If it rains, we will bring it 
inside.  Rain or shine we are doing it! Fun starts at 5:30 P.M.

Oct 26th

Annual Halloween Party: Music, dinner, basket raffle, side boards, 50-50, and costume contest.  
This is always a fun event.  Doors open at 5:30 P.M.  Dinner will be served at 6:30 P.M.  Music 
performed by The SweeTarts begins at 7:00 P.M.  Tickets are $20.00.  Cash Bar.  Call the post 
440-356-2110 or Cliff at 440-234-7819. Mark your calendars and please plan on attending. 
Please help us to sell a few tickets to friends or family.  We can reserve a table of 8 for you.

Nov 11th

Veterans Day: Some of us will be visiting Gilles Sweet Elementary School and two local nursing 
homes to visit with the veterans that day.  If you care to come along let us know.

To be approved by the Executive Board, a Veterans Day dinner will be served at the Post at 6:00 
P.M.  Circle that date.  Details in October newsletter.

December 7th 7:45 A.M.
Annual Pearl Harbor Remembrance Ceremony

Dec 7th

Annual Country Christmas Dinner Dance: Details to follow.

Cliff Krasnosky – 2nd Vice
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Auxiliary
We have postponed the tea party and have decided to change it from 
an all-girl event to a family affair that will take place in January.  Keep 
watching for details.  Watch Facebook and other means of 
communication.

Ladies, Cliff has expressed his appreciation to all of us for all the work 
that we do to help out the post.  Words could never express how proud 
I am of our group of ladies.  We truly define the mission statement of 
the Auxiliary.

Tell your friends and family about upcoming events and new and 
exciting features happening all the time.  You won't know if you like it if 
you don't try it so come on out and give us a try.

Prayers out to those who are ill may the good Lord lay his healing hands 
upon you.

The October meeting will be held on October 8th at 7:00 P.M.  I will be 
on vacation from the October 5th to the 20th but my crew of officers will 
do a fine job of keeping things going.

Until next time, may God bless and keep all of you in his Loving Care.

Cindi Johnson –President
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Sons of the American Legion

Please plan to attend our next meeting which will be on Wednesday,
September 18th at 7:00 P.M.

Our meetings continue to have low attendance.  I would encourage all
members to attend our meetings and to participate in the Legion Family.
There are many events coming up this year that I’m sure you would enjoy.
We would enjoy seeing you and having you join us.

If you know anyone who is a male descendant of a Veteran, please consider
asking him to join us.  All are welcome.

Dennis Lowry - Commander
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